Conservation Commission

January 15, 2015
MEETING MINUTES

Present: Chair Brad Crosby, John Earley, Karen Bordeau, Steve Ober, and Katy Wells; Alternate

 Open   At 7:05m Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order. 

Minutes   Chair Crosby made a motion to approve the minutes of December 11, 2014 2nd by Steve Ober, all were in favor.

Old Business
Lots for sale    

Chair Crosby and Steve Ober discussed the follow up on TML 3/11 for Mrs. Weatherbee.  Steve went to look at the property and spoke with Mrs. Weatherbee to assure her the commission was working on an action to try to get the abutting property for sale that is town owned.  Steve and Chair Crosby both recommend the commission put this property up for sale as is. Chair Crosby made a motion to recommend to the Board of Selectmen to sell the town owned on parcel TML 3/11 as is, 2nd by Steve all were in favor.  Katy will meet Steve tomorrow at the town office to see if this can get on the warrant this year. 


Chair Crosby also followed up from last meeting regarding TML 25/18 and the letter that was sent to Jon Martin from the commission.  Chair reported that an invoice has been received from Jon in the amount of $2125.  Chair reported that he has also received three quotes for the surveying voted at the last meeting for TML 25/18.  Chair reports that the lowest bidder is $7500.  There was a discussion as to how to the commission wants to proceed on the management of this lot.  It was decided that we have a deed that states 68+/- acreage and a report that on the ground GIS that states 79 acres +/-.  The commission discussed the draft management plan for this lot drafted by Jon Martin.  It was discussed that members of the commission had concerns and comments that they wanted added to the plan.  After discussion the commission stated that the following steps will be taken to complete this plan. 1. Karen will take the draft of Jon’s plan and review it and put her suggested changes in. 2. Katy will forward Karen, Brian’s email with his suggestions. 3. Katy will get the book and page for the deed with the legal description of the property to Karen.  4. Karen will add all this to the plan and get it to Brad.  5. Brad will contact Jon and have him make the changes and get it back to us so we can vote to approve it, hopefully at our February meeting. 6. If all the previous steps are followed, the commission will vote on Jon’s invoice at the February meeting and vote to accept the updated complete version of the management plan. 

The commission discussed the future management of all the lots of town owned property.  The commission has determined that at this time, the BK Keith plan is accurate and complete enough for decades of management that is needed.  The commission further determined that there is no need for individual management plans for each lot.
Earth Day
Listed on the town web site.


Karen reported speaking with the Librarian who mentioned the library will be doing something for Earth Day and invited the commission to present something if we choose.  

Field and Forest Trails update


John not present, no update.
Mail and Correspondence 


Katy reported that Bob Ward the town planner has requested of the Budget Committee money to do another town wide survey.  Katy stated that Bob described the need for this survey to get a current read on the residents positions on the needs of the town that affect the tax base.  Katy also stated the Bob asked the budget committee not to give him the recommended COLA increase so that next year he can come back with information regarding Economic Development.  Katy and Steve reported that at the board of selectmen meeting last night (1/14) Bob gave a report of the large parcels in town recently acquired by LLC’s out of state and other concerns that he has. 


Chair Crosby stated that he will contact Don Berry to see if there is any update on the acquisition of the Emerson property, with buyer name and contact information.
Other


Katy gave a copy of the Tree Farm inspection report to both Chair Crosby and Steve Ober.  The report states our certification is up in 2015, therefore Steve will follow up and see what needs to be done to recertify as well as see what if anything we can do about adding other town owned parcels to this plan.  

Katy reviewed the pictures that were sent to the selectmen for possible print on the cover of this year’s town report.  Katy stated the selectmen would like to see a possible summer photo with our work.  

Adjourn    At 8:32 pm, Steve Ober made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.

 Respectfully submitted,        

 Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary

